
FRESNO COUNTY FIRE
PROTECTION DISTRICT

Honor, Integrity, Cooperation & Professionalism

MEMORANDUM

Date: 10/31/2018

To: Board Directors

Attn: Mike Del Puppo
President

From: Fire District Staff

Subject: Surplus PPE Donation to Valley Regional Occupational Program (VROP)

BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S BRIEFING PAPER

ISSUE:

Staff has recently identified several sets of structural PPE (Personal Protective
Equipment) as non-serviceable due to manufacture date of 10 years or more.
Valley ROP has requested a donation of PPE that is no longer serviceable.

BACKGROUND:

The last time the District Board approved a donation to a Regional Occupational
Program was September of 2014 when PPE was donated to the Glovis Regional
Occupational Program.

DISCUSSION:

Staff is proposing to donate the non-serviceable PPE to a local Regional
Occupational Program to use in their school program. The District has selected
Valley ROP to donate the PPE to. Valley ROP serves school districts in
Sanger, Parlier, Reedley, Kingsburg, Orange Cove, Selma, and Dinuba. Valley
ROP has developed a fire program that exposes their students to a career in
the fire service or emergency medical professions. Presently, the District has
35 Structural Jackets and 40 Structural Pants that need to be declared surplus.
The donation would be based on the approval and signatures of both the
District and the Valley ROP of the attached Hold Harmless Agreement.
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